


The proposal fails in all areas of protecting the environment generally, and in legally required 
areas to improve biodiversity. There is no evidence of serious attempts to investigate, analyse 
and address the consequences of this proposal. It is unsound in this area. 
 
d. Education. There is no end to end plan for education within the plan. The plan does not 
provide evidence of the education requirement, a secondary school location, the number of 
Form Entries at any school, timing of funding, and whether any funding is sufficient to meet 
the Council’s obligations to provide education. 
 
It appears that less than a 6FE school is unsustainable, so it not clear as to what the education 
plan is. The current plan does not provide for enough houses to justify a new secondary 
school, so pupils would have to be crammed into already overstretched facilities. SP17 would 
dramatically add to Thatcham’s education problems rather than provide any form of answer. 
It is sadly laughable that the plan fails to detail any form of recent demographic predictions 
for education demand, or predictions of the long term capacities of local schools. Obviously 
if the schools are not built then their associated facilities (such as sports fields) would not be 
available to the community. 
 
WBC has a duty to make arrangements for suitable school provision. The LPR fails to 
provide evidence as to how this obligation would be met, and as such is unsound in another 
major area. 
 
On 6th December 2022, the Secretary of State for Housing and Communities detailed that the 
housing number should now be an advisory starting point and not be mandatory, and that 
Planning Inspectors should no longer override sensible local decision making which is 
sensitive to and reflects local constraints and concerns. 
 
The NPPF consultation which ran until yesterday also focussed on the need to take into 
account the character when assessing a realistic ability to accommodate housing. Many 
sensible local authorities paused their plan making process accordingly. It would make sense 
for WBC to do the same, as this proposal might be trying to fit (badly) a need that is no 
longer present. 
 
I urge WBC to reconsider this unsafe plan. It is unsound in too many areas with too many 
questions unanswered. 
 
Yours faithfully W J Slatford 




